From: Tudor Savescu

Sent: Monday, April 08, 2013 6:14 PM

To: MacRae, Doug Cc: Martin, Jackie

Subject: Sarnia Rd / Wonderland Rd intersection

Dear Doug,

Regarding the Sarnia Rd / Wonderland Rd intersection, I would like to mention that in the 30 Chapman Court building there are 12 stories X 10 condos/story = 120 condos, rented mostly to UWO students, 2 students per condo.

Each morning all those students cross Wonderland Rd to go to the bus station (to take the bus going North on Wonderland, and turning right on Sarnia Rd, to go to UWO).

If you remove those islands in the intersection, on which the students could pause while crossing Wonderland, please make sure that the solution you choose if safe for those many students. Either enable them to stop all traffic going South on Wonderland (from Sarnia West, Sarnia East, and Wonderland North), or ... you know better than me. Just keep them safe.

When I chose that building as a residence for my son, I remember looking at those islands and thinking that my son could stop on them while crossing that very wide and busy street. Now you want to make it even wider, and to remove the islands. This doesn't look safe to me. Kids are way more important than cars.

For some reason, Sabrina's email (sstanlake@dillon.ca) is not accepted by Microsoft Outlook.

Regards Tudor Savescu